
  Tuesday, May 29, 2012 

National Audit Department Signs MoU With MACC On Exchange Programme 

KUALA LUMPUR, May 29 (Bernama) -- The National Audit Department and Malaysian Anti-
Corruption Commission (MACC) will undertake an exchange programme involving officers 
from the two agencies. 

This follows the signing of a memorandum of understanding between the National Audit 
Department and MACC on the exchange programme in Putrajaya Tuesday. 

Auditor-General Tan Sri Ambrin Buang said the attachment officers programme was aimed 
at boosting the audit officers' capability and capacity in the techniques of detecting 
misconduct, corruption, misappropriation, contravention of systems and procedures, and 
irregularities in carrying out daily tasks. 

The MACC officers, on the other hand, will have the opportunity to carry out activities 
related to auditing and to increase their knowledge in this field. 

"There is a need to enhance the officers' capability and capacity, considering the position of 
these two agencies, which are important institutions to the nation. 

"The Audit Department has drawn up a serious programme so that the presence of the 
MACC officers at the department is meaningful and useful, and at the end of the 
programme, how much knowledge they have gained can be gauged," said Ambrin in a 
statement today. 

Ambrin signed the MoU on behalf of the National Audit Department while the MACC was 
represented by its chief commissioner, Datuk Seri Abu Kassim Mohamed. 

The attachment programme involves five MACC officers to be stationed at the Audit 
Department for six months while five officers from the department will be assigned to the 
MACC for the same duration. 

-- BERNAMA  
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PUTRAJAYA  

THE National Audit Department and Malaysian Anti-Corruption Commission (MACC) will 
undertake an exchange programme involving officers from the two agencies. 

This follows the signing of a memorandum of understanding between the National Audit 
Department and MACC on the exchange programme in Putrajaya today. 

Auditor-General Tan Sri Ambrin Buang said the attachment officers programme was aimed 
at boosting the audit officers' capability and capacity in the techniques of detecting 
misconduct, corruption, misappropriation, contravention of systems and procedures, and 
irregularities in carrying out daily tasks. 

The MACC officers, on the other hand, will have the opportunity to carry out activities 
related to auditing and to increase their knowledge in this field. 

"There is a need to enhance the officers' capability and capacity, considering the position of 
these two agencies, which are important institutions to the nation. 

"The Audit Department has drawn up a serious programme so that the presence of the 
MACC officers at the department is meaningful and useful, and at the end of the 
programme, how much knowledge they have gained can be gauged," said Ambrin in a 
statement today. 

Ambrin signed the MoU on behalf of the National Audit Department while the MACC was 
represented by its chief commissioner, Datuk Seri Abu Kassim Mohamed. 

The attachment programme involves five MACC officers to be stationed at the Audit 
Department for six months while five officers from the department will be assigned to the 
MACC for the same duration. 
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